SEDGWICK COUNTY COMMISSIONER

REGULAR BOARD MEETING

February 27, 2019
Meeting was called to order by Chairman Donald Schneider with Howard McCormick, Mark Turner and Christy Beckman present.    
Turner moved to approve the agenda with the addition of reports on the ice storm, Platinum Technology server update and the land rent bid.  McCormick second, carried.

The February 27, 2019 vouchers and payroll were reviewed.  McCormick moved to approve the February 27, 2019 vouchers and payroll.  Turner second, carried.  Discussion:  The Board had questions on the Sheriff’s grant and holiday pay for Kizer.  
The minutes of the February 19, 2019 meeting were reviewed.   McCormick moved to approve the minutes as amended.  Turner second, carried.  

Discussion was held on the ice storm on Friday.  Schneider reported that the decision was made to close the courthouse due to the icy sidewalks that could not be kept safe even with constant attention.  Chris Howes, Building Maintenance, was attending to this issue from 3:30 a.m. for both the courthouse and the Welcome Center.  Howes did report that he received a phone call from Human Services telling him to come immediately to the Annex to take care of the sidewalks which he had put salt on twice already.  This brings up discussion for the Board about the correct procedures for department heads in dealing with weather issues and contacting building maintenance.  
Schneider reported that he spoke to Les at Platinum Technology about hosting the server for the Assessor’s office offsite which the Board has reviewed the quote for that and to increase the internet speed.  The current server is on its last leg and a decision needs to be made.  
The only bid for the land rental for SE corner 28-12-44 was reviewed.  McCormick moved to accept the bid for the land rent for SE corner 28-12-44 for $300 per year for three years.  Turner second, carried.  

Marilyn Wagner, CTSI, joined the meeting for the loss analysis update.  Wagner left the meeting.
Dennis Hunt, CTSI, joined the meeting.  Turner moved to go into recess at 8:45 a.m. for the Budget meeting with the department heads.  McCormick second, carried.
It is now 11:00 a.m. and the meeting has re-convened.
Rena Howell, Extension Office, joined the meeting.  Howell asked the Board for financial support for the 4-H Scholarship program.  The Board will donate personally to the 4-H scholarship fund and will not use county dollars.

Turner moved to adjourn the meeting.  McCormick second, carried.
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Donald Schneider, Chairman                     Christy M. Beckman, Clerk to the Board




                    

